Meeting Minutes for June 12, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The 26th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2008 was held on Thursday, June 12, 2008, at 6:30 p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Edward Duffy, Peter Jackson, Planning Board Members & William Clark, Planning Director

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

a. A motion was made, seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to postpone approval of the Meeting Minutes until the next Planning  Board meeting on June 26, 2008 

b. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed June 26, & July10, 2008 as Planning Board meeting dates that will take place at 6:30 pm in the John Cronin Conference Room 2nd floor of the Milton Town Hall.
2. CITIZEN’S SPEAK


There were no citizens present who wished to address the Planning Board.

3. NEW BUSINESS

a. Approval Not Required (ANR) for 33 Rose Street: due to a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA), the Planning Board voted to approve the request for the ANR pending specific language be added to the plan stating “should the variance lapse the approval is null & void”. When the new language is added to a new ANR plan, the Planning Board authorized William Clark to sign for the Board.
b. ANR 257 Edge Hill Road: The Planning Board reviewed the submitted plan and requested some modifications, the Planning Board asked that the locus be better placed, language be amended per Planning Board suggestions, Board voted to authorize William Clark to sign for the Planning Board upon fulfillment of the modifications.
c. ANR 684 Canton:  This lot was created by a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA). The Planning Board discussed the proposal and the future requirements of a driveway cut on Canton Avenue, a “Scenic Road”. The Planning Board felt the submitted plan needed a language change which the proponent’s lawyer agreed to. Also the Planning Board Chairman will write a letter to both the Chairman of the ZBA and the current land owner requesting that any new driveway be on Merjwood Lane not on Canton Avenue. It is the hope of the PB that any new land owner would apply to the ZBA for a variance for the new driveway opening onto Merjwood.  Board voted 4 to 1 (Duffy) to authorize William Clark to sign for the Planning Board upon amended language on a modified plan.

4. PUBLIC HEARINGS
 “ The Residences at Brook Hill”, 36 Central Ave –  continued discussion for a Special Permit application and Site Plan Approval:
The Planning Board reviewed the submitted plan pages individually. During discussion Mr. Roberts asked for flexibility. 

Concerns: 
· Cover Sheet, elevations of the compressors

· A-1: Parking labels need to match, numbering scheme needs to be simpler.

· Planning Board wants a rendering showing the fencing as seen from the front & rear



Outstanding Issues:  
· Q. what is the trim material called and what is it made out of? 
· Railing materials: what materials, color, & thickness?

· Project needs to designate on the plans which units are the affordable units.

DPW Issues, DPW needs to review: 

· the drainage numbers and the drainage easement. Under review 

· the easement issues, who constructs?, who maintains now and in the future? 

· Does the DPW language match the Conservation Commission Order of Conditions?  

· The OOC requires a Operations & Maintenance (O&M) Plan?

· Does the Con Com Notice of Intent say anything about a O&M plan?

O’Neil Easement:
· Determine how many spaces for O’Neil during the weekends.

Affordable Housing:

Discussion of when units can be sold, creation of possible Town generated list of possible tenants 

5. OLD BUSINESS 
a. 502 Granite Ave, Kennedy Carpet – building & window design change. Continued till June 26th.
b. East Milton Parking Study – the Planning Board agreed to charge language for the Study’s “Business & Citizen Advisory Committee” (BCAC).
6. ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made andseconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:30 p.m.











Respectfully submitted,


                                                                                  ____________________________        









Peter Jackson, Secretary
